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Dear Comrade / Friend,

Joint Action on Wage Revision

There is inordinate delay in convening negotiations on wage revision by LIC. In the discussions LIC had with the unions in February 2014, an assurance was given that the process of negotiations will begin soon on the basis of concrete and meaningful offers. Unfortunately, we have not seen any development on this score. In the meantime, LIC has closed the financial year 2013-14 with another splendid performance earning over 2.4 lakh crore of Total Premium Income making a strong case for a good wage revision.  The inaction of LIC on this vital issue is making the employees restive.

The Secretariat of the AIIEA which met at Hyderabad on 25-26 May 2014 took a serious note on the inordinate delay and the possibility of securing a good wage revision. We are also of the view that there is a possibility of developing broader unity of trade unions in insurance industry on some common issues. We have identified three common issues – wage revision, another pension option and protection of the industry on which we can develop a common approach and build unity. Our Secretariat is also of the view that the issue of wage revision must be the focal issue for the insurance employees. This issue has to be forced on LIC through some agitation programs. We, therefore, suggest that we can have a common demonstrative action in the third week of June to begin with. The date can be finalized after mutual consultations.  We can also meet at a convenient date and place to develop a common approach and understanding on the three above mentioned issues.

We hope to have your early response to our suggestion.

With greetings,

Comradely yours,
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(V.Ramesh)
General Secretary

